

Mr. Ford N. Fuchigami
Director of Transportation
Hawaii Department of Transportation
869 Punchbowl Street
Honolulu, HI 96813

Dear Mr. Fuchigami:

U.S. Customs and Border Protection (CBP) has reviewed your request for reimbursable services under the provisions of Section 559 of the *Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2014* (Act). We are pleased to inform you that Honolulu International Airport has been tentatively selected as one of the reimbursable service agreements CBP plans to enter into under this authority.

Before the requested services can be provided, a mutually acceptable agreement must be finalized between Hawaii Department of Transportation and CBP and presented for final review to CBP's Commissioner. CBP will initiate discussions as soon as possible on the specifics of the services requested, roles, and responsibilities, CBP's ability to accommodate the services as detailed in your request, funding mechanisms, and other issues. Following the Congressional notification mandated by the Act, the Commissioner and Hawaii Department of Transportation will execute a mutually acceptable agreement and this selection shall become final. We anticipate having the agreements signed before the end of the year.

Your local CBP office has been advised of this tentative selection. Local CBP representatives will contact you to schedule discussions to determine the specific types of reimbursable services that you anticipate seeking from CBP at Honolulu International Airport.

CBP appreciates your interest in public-private partnerships. We look forward to working with you to provide additional CBP services in the near future. For further program assistance, please contact Mr. Christopher J. Sullivan, Director, Alternative Funding Programs, at 202-344-3907.

Respectfully,

It all to Owl

Todd C. Owen Executive Assistant Commissioner Office of Field Operations